COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday October 9, 2018 5:30 P.M.
City Hall Council Chambers 

115 N 3rd Street

The Council of the City of Oregon met Tuesday October 9, 2018, 5:30 P.M. 
In the City Hall Council Chambers.
Present:
 
Mayor Ken Williams 
Commissioner Jim Barnes



Commissioner Thomas E. Izer




Commissioner Terry Schuster




Commissioner Kurt Wilson




Chief Darin DeHaan



City Clerk/Treasurer Charlene Ruthe



City Attorney Paul Chadwick

Commissioner Terry Schuster started the pledge of allegiance.

Public Comment
Tom Peters, 700 N 4th Street, asked about the cost for elevator and/or handicap ramp, what are revenue and expenses for the coliseum. Commissioner Terry Schuster said, revenues from real estate taxes and rental average about forty thousand and expenses about twenty-three thousand leaving a surplus of about eighteen thousand. 
Commissioner Jim Barnes moved to approve the September 25, 2018 minutes, Seconded by Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Discussion: Commissioner Schuster would like to add to the minutes that the City would expense up to six thousand dollars toward the Phelps Kitchen project.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays. 
Commissioner Thomas E. Izer moved to approve the Special meeting minutes from September 28, 2018, Seconded by Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Roll Call: Barnes. Nays. Izer. Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays.

Commissioner Terry Schuster moved to approve the payroll in the amount of $50,498.15 and current warrants as listed:

42 Tech Solutions, Inc., $56.25
Aegis Construction, Inc., $3,626.03
Airgas USA, LLC, $16.39
All Traffic Solutions, $1,500.00
Carreno Landscaping, $955.00

Central Bank, $2,909.12

Cintas, $81.43
Comcast, $136.03
Comcast, $148.55
Constellation New Energy, Inc., $8,714.89

Ehmen, $1,739.87
Ehmen, $125.00
Engle Electric Co., $979.84
Envision Healthcare, Inc., $216.00
Fearer, Nye & Chadwick, $3,866.00

Ferguson Waterworks, $506.19
Fidelity Security Life Insurance, $296.76

Fischer’s, $1,217.89

Frontier, $390.28

Hach Co., $1,251.10

Health Care Service Corp., $15,633.05

Holland & Sons, $354.72

Hometown Tech Solutions, $937.5

IEPA, $33,207.34

Ken Williams, $215.28

Kunes Country Auto Group, $43.90

Martin & Co., $117.00
Mel’s Custom Graphics, $85.50

Merlin’s, $1,300.00
Moring Disposal, $113.00
Ogle County Clerk & Recorder, $60.00
Preventative Maintenance Systems, $313.75
Quill, $89.44
Radar Man, $395.00

Rockford Register Star, $763.86

Samantha Anderson, $135.00
Sauk Valley Newspaper, $30.15

Share Corp., $266.40

Steve Benesh & Sons, $150.24
Steve Benesh & Sons, $4,912.20
Still BancCorp, $572.38
The Flag Lady Corp., $1.046.68

Thompson Truck & Trailer, Inc., $86.04

Uniform Den East, Inc., $741.29
Uniform Den East, Inc., $164.63

Seconded by Commissioner Thomas E. Izer.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays.
Cory Buck, Engineer from Willett Hofmann & Assoc., has two figures for a handicap ramp for the Coliseum Building. One is for composite for $125,163.00 and the other $156,942.00 for concrete. Mayor Ken Williams asked if the building would qualify for exceptions to the ADA requirements because it’s in the Historic District. Cory said he doubts no exceptions still need to compile by ADA Standards. Commissioner Thomas E. Izer suggested moving the ramp to the south side of the building next to the parking lot. Street Superintendent Mike Bowers said, he thinks that a watermain runs on the south side of the building. Mayor Ken Williams would also like Cory to investigate what the cost of upgrading the elevator would cost.
Commissioner Kurt Wilson would like to see Raffle Licenses applied for thirty days prior to the event and to see a strict policy for enforcement in the future. Mayor Ken Williams said a lot of the people applying for a raffle license are usually volunteers, and they are doing it for the good of the community. Possibly have an annual license rather than per event. Kurt will be working on a new application process. 

Commissioner Jim Barnes wants to know where we are with the two properties we have been trying to clean up. Will check with Building Inspector, Casper Manheim, and let Council know what’s next. 

Commissioner Thomas E. Izer introduced Terry Plemmons, he is the gentleman that will be taking over the Street Department Superintendent position.
Mayor Ken Williams thanked the many volunteers for working Autumn on Parade weekend.

Commissioner Kurt Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Commissioner Jim Barnes.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Wilson, Williams. No Nays.
Adjourn: 6:10 P.M.




ATTEST:




_________________________







Ken Williams, Mayor

______________________





Charlene Ruthe, City Clerk[image: image1.png]



